
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF SHIPPING

LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO.94O

TO BE ANSWERED ON 8th FEBRUARY,2OI8

REDEVELOPMENT OF BDD CHAWL' MUMBAI

940. DR. KIRIT SOMAIYA:

Will the Minister of SHIPPING be pleased to state

qoo6a6at*
(a) whether the Government has received any proposal from the Government of

Maharashtra for redevelopment of Bombay Development Directorate (BDD)

Chawl at Sewri, Mumbai;

(b) if so, the details and the present status thereof;

(c)whetheranymeetingwasheldbetweentheVicePresident,Maharashtra
HousingandAreaDevelopmentAuthority(MHADA)andtheChairman'Mumbai
Port Trust on this issue and if so, the outcome thereof;

(d)whethertheGovernmentproposestohandoverthelandunderBDDChawl,
Sewri to MHADA for redevelopment, and

(e) if so, the details thereof along with the time by which the approval is likely to be

given?

ANSWER
MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF SHIPPING

(SHRI PON. RADHAKRISHNAN)

(a)&(b):ArequestfromGovernmentofMaharashtrawasreceivedinthisMinistryfor
transfer of the Mumbai Port land under BDD Chawl at sewri to state Governmenl

for its redeveloPment.

(c)to(e):A meeting was held between Chief Officer' Mumbai Housing and Area

DevelopmentAuthority(MHADA)andChairman,MumbaiPortTrust(MbPT)on
24.01.2017 wherein MHADA was requested to send draft scheme for

redevelopmentofBDDChawl'sewrialongwithconceptualplan,proiectcost'
revenue generation, surplus tenements etc The proposal from MHADA is still

' awaited 
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